TAB 2

REPORT TO THE SPRING ’15 UNION OF NATIONAL DEFENCE EMPLOYEES (UNDE) NATIONAL EXECUTIVE (NE) MEETING CONCERNING THE 1 CANADIAN AIR DIVISION (1CAD)
The last Union Management Consultation Committee (UMCC) attended by myself as co-Chair and Sister Mona Simcoe (Vice-President for Manitoba and Saskatchewan (VP/Man, Sask)) was held last Nov previous to our last NE meeting. Therefore we have nothing to report except that our next scheduled meeting is set for June 18th. Accordingly, any suggested agenda items should be sent to Sister Simcoe or me for furtherance on to the agenda.

I have had some queries from 1CAD Members concerning the transition to the Assistant Deputy Minister of Infrastructure and Environment (ADM/IE). For example, there have been questions about any impact on the Members in Goose Bay, and the response has been “no discussions yet as we have been concentrating on Esquimalt and the mainland”. Our Non-Public Funds Members asked if 1CAD could confirm the rumour about any consolidation of CANEX buildings in Goose Bay, the reply was that Sister Lyndsay (Vice-President (VP)NPF)was engaged and that it was for CANEX to respond – not the Royal Canadian Air Force (RCAF). As well, there were concerns about a potential Service Level Agreement (SLA) between the east coast navy and 12 Wing Shearwater. While there are management talks, I have nothing more to report on this, from either a 1CAD or ADM/IE perspective. Finally, we have learned of an poor example of humour and judgement in a Wing mess newsletter that may make it up to the Brigadier General, should local efforts fail to resolve the matter satisfactorily.  
Respectfully submitted by T. Mark Miller Vice President for British Columbia (VP/BC)
